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 There you are… Just a few feet away. Sitting with composure as if 
you don’t have the worries that a young adult should. I don’t think 
there was ever a time in my adult life that I had that emotional 
freedom. It matters none to you though, because you have no idea who I 
am. I barely know you, only that you routinely drink coffee at night. 
Why? Because so do I. I didn’t order any tonight though, simply 
because tonight is of the utmost importance. If only you were in my 
position, you’d understand why my hands are so sweaty right now. The 
anxiousness that sits in between my gut is causing me to fidget in my 
seat. It’s good that you chose to sit outside the Cafe tonight. I can 
see why you did; it is a beautiful night out, no stars or moon, just 
pure oblivion. If it wasn’t for that street light constantly blinking 
yellow, it’d almost be picture perfect. No matter how long I look at 
you, your face isn’t etched into my brain. Its as if you’re just a 
blurred face that someone passes by when they’re rushing on their way 
to work. If it wasn’t for your phone illuminating a light blue hue on 
your face, I would’ve forgotten why I was here. Well…maybe. Time is 
stuck in quicksand it feels like. Why are you just acting as if I’m 
not here? I know you have to have the feeling that someone is watching 
you. I’m starting to sweat more. I need to move so I don’t seem 
suspicious; not that you’d notice. Okay fuck it, I’m getting a coffee.  
 That door bell… that damn doorbell. No matter how many times I 
hear it, it still sounds like shattering glass. It’s a lot more noisy 
in here than I remember. I can see why you sat outside. The checkout 
counter is clear, thank god, but there are still plenty of people 
inside, whose chatter seems to crescendo steadily. This barista is 
nice, she’s new. I wonder if you noticed. My anxiousness is acting up 
again, and my shirt feels as if its trying to strangle me. I can feel 
my sweat building up just below my hairline. Everyone must think its 
odd as to why I’m in here. Not that I would look odd to any of them, I 
mean, you didn’t seem too observant of me. She’s taking forever with 
my coffee and its starting to get really hot in here. I can still see 
you through the window towards the entrance. You look rather gentle 
from this distance, as if you wear virtuous ignorance as a coat of 
armor. She finally handed me my coffee and the smell of the roast is a 
lot more potent than I remember. It could be my luck that she burnt 
it. As I’m walking back towards the entrance, the door seems a lot 
farther away now than it did before. I open the door, and this time…no 
bell 
 I walk by you and you glance at me and muster a weak, half 
hearted smile just to be polite. I suppose it was a nice gesture. I 
sit in a different seat this time, in hopes that you will notice; you 
don’t. This seat is a lot colder than the one before. It doesn’t help 
the sweating much. Instead its making me shake just enough to notice. 
The smell of my coffee is starting to calm my nerves a bit. I guess I 
should take a sip to look less suspicious. Yeah she burnt it. I can 



feel myself starting to stare more at you. I’m glad no one is paying 
attention to me, otherwise I’d be exposed. The coffee is starting to 
dull out in taste and is cooling down enough so that I can drink 
instead of sip.  
 You’re getting up, why are you getting up? You cant be tired 
already. I haven’t had enough time to build up the courage to approach 
you. I suppose theres not enough time to think about it any longer, Im 
just going to have to do it. I hope you don’t think I’m some nervous 
wreck, its just, I’ve never done this before and I’m drowning in 
curiosity as to what its like and how it’ll make me feel. I’m going to 
give you a few extra feet before I start following you, so I don’t 
come off as suspicious. I never really noticed your walk before, how 
you drag your left foot behind a bit, giving you a slight limp. With 
each street light you pass by, I can get a better look at your tattoo 
on your upper arm. It’s something I’ve never really noticed before. 
You keep running your hand through your curly hair, each time the wind 
blows it in your face. You even do it when there is no wind, simply 
due to repetition. But I’ve got to pick up my pace a little if I’m 
going to catch up to you. My calves are starting to tighten with each 
step and with each step I can start to smell you. I’m almost there, 
just a few steps closer and I’ll be face to face with you, and just as 
I’m about to reach out to touch you, you turn around.  
 “Wassup Man”. You say it as if we’ve known each other since high 
school and we just so happen to run into one another on the streets. I 
don’t say anything, I just stare. My heart is starting to pound. “I 
saw you earlier staring at me, back there at the Cafe”. So you did 
notice. “I just wanted to say ‘Hey’ and let you know that it’s cool if 
you stare, just it’d be nice if you said something every now and 
again, you know… to dull out some of the creepiness” Still, I say 
nothing. My heartbeat is getting louder and now I can no longer hear 
anything in the background. Just your voice. “Im Clyde by the way, 
It’s nice to meet you” That sounded genuine and you even reach your 
hand out to me. I cant help but awkwardly look down at it and then 
back at you. My heartbeat has now fully consumed all sound around me. 
I cant think of anything else, other than what I came here to do. 
You’re still talking but I cant make out what it is that you’re 
saying. I look at your mouth to try and read your lips. Instead I end 
up staring at your eyes. They’re so brown yet so dark. I can tell 
you’re starting to get freaked out a little. I have to do it, I have 
to do what I came here to do. I see you wave your hand as if you’re 
saying goodbye, so now is my time to act. Time is now completely 
still, frozen like an icicle in the middle of February. I’m going to 
do it. I reach into my pocket, pull out the knife I had hidden and 
stab you 3 times in the stomach. It was a lot easier than I thought. 
Almost like poking holes in a thick pillow. You fall to the ground, 
making no noise… Well at least I hear nothing. My heartbeat subsides, 
and still no noise. You’re not screaming, you’re trying to gasp for 
air. Its not working. You look like you’re in a great deal of pain. I 
cant leave you like that. I get on top of you, my nerves more calm 
than they’ve ever been. I look down at you. Your eyes are no longer 
just brown… they’re scared. You reach your bloody hand up towards my 
face. I push it out of the way with ease. This seems like something I 
was born to do. I raise the knife higher, almost above my head. I 
repeatedly stab you in your chest. I count 6 stabs. You’re still alive 



somehow. I raise the knife once more and begin to stab you in the 
face. I count 2 stabs this time. There you lay; dead. I can hear 
someone yelling in the background. The sound is muffled but it starts 
to become more clear. “Clyde! Clyde! Clyde!” 
 “Clyde, wake up”. I wake up, my hand covered in my own drool. 
“You were having some dream buddy, you slept through the whole class”. 
I look around and the room is empty. “Cmon, time for 4th period”. I 
get up and walk towards the door. When I walk out, the halls are 
filled with students and their unimportant conversations. I stand in 
the middle for a while, just staring off into the distance, when all 
of a sudden, it feels as if the students spread out evenly in the hall 
and theres someone at the end. There you are… just a few feet away.   


